
Friday 1st December 2023 

Porthleven School & Pre-School  

Newsletter 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Some of you may have noticed a change to our big display by the office reception area. It is now titled, ‘The 

Porthleven Way’ and has five statements that guide the whole school in all that we do.  

Everyone needs to feel safe, not just in the physical environment but in the relationships that we build in school. 

Karen Young, a psychologist who has specialised in the mental wellness of children and adolescents says, “The more 

teachers, coaches, or any important adult can help children feel safe, seen, cared for, the more those kids will feel 

safe enough to ask for help, take safe risks, be curious, be brave, learn, grow.” Before we can learn effectively, we all 

need to feel safe.  

Belonging is equally important. We want our children to feel they are a valued member of their class and that they 

leave a gap if they are not there. We don’t want children to feel they are trying to ‘fit in’ to be accepted, but able to 

be their authentic self. 

Knowing we are safe and that we belong enables us all to be both responsible and ready to learn. These important 

foundations lead to the endpoint of ‘We Can’. A goal that the whole school family can genuinely believe in. It would 

be wonderful to know that everyone leaving Porthleven School, knows that they can achieve.  

This week, in their classes, children have been discussing these statements and what they mean to them, as well as 

the positive behaviours they would expect to see. We are taking every opportunity to exemplify these behaviours and 

celebrate them throughout the school.  

Have a good weekend,  

Dan Clayden 

Acting Head of School  

Class  

Attend-

ance 

This week  

Late Marks 

Rainbowfish—YR 93.01 3 

Seahorses—Y1 96.30 12 

Jellyfish—Y2 86.61 5 

Narwhals—Y3 99.62 5 

Swordfish—Y4 96.30 2 

Manta Rays—Y5 95.65 1 

Dolphins—Y6 93.12 0 

WHOLE SCHOOL 95.21 28 

Running Totals This Term: 

 

Cookworthy: 12 

Penrose: 14 

Gibson: 14 

Methleigh: 11 

 

Our winners this week are the 

 METHLEIGH TEAM! 

Well done!Well done to Narwhals class for the 

best attendance this week!  



This week we hear from Mrs Blandford! 

 

 

 

Over the last few weeks Jellyfish have been learning about, designing, and 
creating a healthy lunch in Design & Technology. They first learnt about 

different food groups, then had a taste test of different ingredients and 
picked which ones they liked and would put in their own wraps. Last week the 

children created their own wraps and then the best part – eating them!   

This week we hear from Mrs Powers! 

The children have been emersed in ‘History’ this week. We completed 
our class work on the book ‘Stone Age Boy’ and the children have now 
written their own adventure about ‘The Neolithic Boy/Girl’. We have 
also moved on to the Bronze age in our history topic. The children 
have learnt about the process of ‘smelting to make bronze. We also 
looked at Bronze age artifacts and those found near the body of the Amesbury Archer near Stone Henge– 
What did these tell us about life at this time? 

In Science, we have continued our work on rocks. The children can now identify the three different types of 
rocks and this week we will be writing about the process 
of fossilisation.  

PE and music continue to be popular lessons in the class. 
We are learning how to play the game of netball but still 
struggling to keep our feet still when we receive the ball!! 

 

 

In music we have been learning to sing the Bob Marley 
song -Three Little Birds. They enjoy singing and have also 
loved learning ‘Jingle Bell Rock’ for our Christmas song.  

In maths, our focus is on times tables so please keep 
encouraging your children to play on TTR. 

Narwhals practising our Christmas Song 



 

  

Below is our weekly progression 
for each class! 

Jellyfish: 2.0 

Narwhals:2.1 

Swordfish: 2.4 

Manta Rays: 2.9 

Dolphins: 2.8 

Well done to Manta Rays for 
winning the Maths Whizz trophy 

this week! 

Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 

93, 776  168,933  48,037  23,902  98,472  

Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 

Freddie 

28,084  

Jago 

77,917  

Sophia 

18,271  

Ewan 

9,853  

Enrika 

42,624  
100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

Arlo, George, 
Freddie, Elowyn, 
Harrison, Jowan  

Evie, Gracie, 
Fern, Lottie, 

Alana, Esmay, 
Keira, Sam, 
Rupert, Lily, 

Martha, Jago, 
Sasha, Teigan, 

Lydia  

Sophia,   Annabelle, 
Pearl, Beau  

KS2 Book of the week  –  Creeping Beauty  

Author: Joseph Coelho               AR Book Level:  6.1  

Eshe and her twelve sisters are Fairy Godmothers, honoured for 
the incredible gifts they can bestow. But Eshe’s 
special abilities are a little different – she can 

glimpse into the future! And, one day, Eshe foresees 
something terrifying: a world blanketed in creeping 

vines and a girl covered in thorns. Eshe needs to stop 
her vision becoming true, but it will require old and 

powerful magic. And she won’t be able to do it alone…  

     KS1 Book of the week – Traction Man is Here 

Author: Mini Grey             AR Book Level:  3.6  

With an action outfit for every occasion, Traction Man patrols the 
house. Whether he is saving toys (in latex space suit and Perspex 

helmet, teamed with Rocket Boots); searching the sink for the lost 
wreck of the sieve (in sub-aqua suit, fluorescent flippers and infra-

red mask) or rescuing damsels in distress (in jungle pants, 
camouflage vest and a bandanna), Traction Man is 
never less than stylishly turned out and expertly 

accessorised. He is the last word in heroic 
fashion flair - until, that is, the day that he is 

presented with an all-in-one knitted green 
romper suit and matching bonnet by his owner's 

granny. Can Traction Man overcome the 
humiliation of his desperately dowdy new look and 

rediscover the action hero within or will the 
burden of the knitted green monstrosity be too great?  



 

 

 

 

Information sent home this week: 

• Panto trip 

•  

Non uniform Day 

On Thursday 7th December we will be having a non uniform day in return for donations for the Christmas fair 

tombola stalls. Years 1, 2, Reception and Nursery - we would like you to bring a chocolate item for the 

chocolate tombola e.g. chocolate orange, multi pack of bars, selection box… Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 - we would like 

you to bring donations of bottles for the bottle tombola e.g  drinks, bubble bath, sauce, squash… (please drop 

any alcoholic bottles to the school office). 

Christmas Fair 

Friday 15th December 2.30pm - 5pm stalls available @ £5 a table, please contact 

porthlevensecretary@croftymat.org or porthlevenschoolpta@gmail.com to book a table. 

We are looking for volunteers to help on the day, if you can spare an hour or two, please let a member of 

staff or the PTA know. 

Christmas School Lunch 
Any last orders for the Christmas lunch need to be in by Monday 4th December 2023 
 
Please find below the order form for our School Christmas lunch on Thursday 14th December for KS2 
Children and Nursery. 

Our kitchen staff will not have spare on this day, so please ensure you book a meal for your child in KS2 and 
Nursery 

https://forms.office.com/e/M8tpHvEk6L 
 
Crofty Active Advent Calendar  
Click the link below to open the doors on the Crofty advent calendar each day 

https://calendar.myadvent.net/?id=dpuiq7v8eef148p0c4b4o9rjs4gw6p0r 

Peter Pan Panto Trip 

On Friday 8th December we will be joining the lost boys to see Peter Pan at the 

Hall for Cornwall. 

Starring Edward Rowe (Kernow King) as Captain Hook, JM Barrie’s timeless coming-of-age adventure, Peter 

Pan, will land at the Cornwall. 

Stuffed full of pesky pirates, freewheeling fun, and a gaggle of lost boys, take 

flight with Peter, Wendy and of course Tinkerbell too! 

Please log onto ParentPay to give consent and pay for the trip or see Mrs Blight 

in the office for any help. 

Thank you for supporting the school in this adventure. It’s a wonderful 

experience for them all. 

 

Christmas Songs & Carol Concert 

Instead of a Christingle Service this year, we thought it would be good to put on a Christmas Carol / Song 

Concert at St. Bartholmew’s Church at 4.00pm on Friday 8th December. Classes will be performing carols 

and songs, which will be interspersed with Christmas readings from Year 6. It would be lovely to see you 

there. 

https://forms.office.com/e/M8tpHvEk6L
https://calendar.myadvent.net/?id=dpuiq7v8eef148p0c4b4o9rjs4gw6p0r
https://calendar.myadvent.net/?id=dpuiq7v8eef148p0c4b4o9rjs4gw6p0r


 

 

 

Attendance and late arrival 

As a reminder, the expected attendance for a child is 95% or above. Please ensure all absences are emailed 

or left on the absence phoneline by 9am each day. 

If your child arrives after 8.50am they will be marked as late. 

Hair 

We would please encourage all children, if they have long hair, to ensure that it is tied back for school. This 

will help to reduce transmission headlice and also ensure that long hair does not get in the way of learning! 

Many thanks for your cooperation.  

Breaktime snacks 

We ask that children please have a healthy snack during break times and avoid snacking on items such as 

chocolate or crisps.  

Reception vision check on Wednesday 6th December 

The school nursing team will be in school soon to see Reception and Year 6 to take their measurements. 

Please find information below for each year group including how to opt out. 

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/child-health-programme-reception-year/   

If you would like an opt out form printed please let the school office know.  

School Facebook 

Please follow the schools face book page for school updates - Porthleven School  

Porthleven PTA page is not run by the school, if you have any questions about school please ensure you 

send them to porthlevensecretary@croftymat.org or call the school office. 

Bags2School 

Please bring bags on the morning of Wednesday 6th 

December and place by the school gates ready for 

collection 

Please find the link below on what they collect 

https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect 

Poppy Collection 

The Royal British Legion would like to thank us for our support to the poppy appeal, we raised £269.27 at 

Porthleven School. 

https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=1a42458e50&e=5578219357
https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect


 

Date  Event 

Tuesday 5th December EYFS Nativity 2.00pm– Letter gone home 

Tuesday 5th December KS1 Christmas play 5.30pm - Letter gone home 

Wednesday 6th December Reception class vision check 

Wednesday 6th December Bags2School collection 

Wednesday 6th December EYFS Nativity 5.30pm - Letter gone home 

Wednesday 6th December KS1 Christmas play 2.00pm - Letter gone home 

Thursday 7th December 
Non-uniform day KS1 & EYFS donations of Chocolate 

KS2 - Bottle Donations  

Friday 8th December Whole school trip to the Hall for Cornwall for Peter Pan 

Friday 8th December Christmas Concert 4pm 

Thursday 14th December Christmas school Lunch 

Thursday 14th December Christmas Jumper Day at school 

Thursday 14th December Reception and Nursery Christmas party 

Friday 15th December Christmas Fair 2.30pm—5pm 

Monday 18th December Year 1 & Year 2 Christmas Party 

Monday 18th December Year 3 Christmas Party 

Tuesday 19th December Last day of school 

Thursday 4th January INSET Day 

Friday 5th January First day of the Spring term 

Monday 19th February INSET Day 

Wednesday 8th May INSET Day 

  



Online safety poster 




















